
West Australian Resignation 
The Directors 
                                15th August 2012 YourLastRight.com Inc . 
Dear Directors, 
 
The subject of our nominated director and our involvement with YLR was 
discussed at a committee meeting on Wednesday the 15th of August. 
 
Let me say from the outset that we appreciate that YLR is a separate legal 
entity set up for the sole purpose of responding to a clause within the will 
of the late Clem Jones. 
 
This clause stated that the executors of his will 'provide Five Million 
Dollars ($5.000.000) to use in whatever way they see fit to help those who 
have suffered as I described (and most of us have experienced), who choose to 
end their lives, to do so and to make it lawful and to provide within our 
laws, the ways and means for this to happen within the law '. 
 
We in the West Australian Voluntary Euthanasia Society respected the wishes of 
the executors when they stated their intention to deal with only one 
overarching VE body. 
 
To this end YLR was established and nominations for a director from the 
various Australian societies were called for. These directors were duly 
appointed. 
 
You can no doubt understand that we as one of those societies expected that in 
due course, following the incorporation of YLR, that positive signs would 
emerge giving us hope that the Clem Jones bequest would begin to show positive 
results. 
 
Our Nominee Bill O'Brien, who has given of his time and intellect to YLR on 
our behalf, has become disenchanted with the secretive nature and lack of 
progress of your organization. 
 
We realize that whilst 'Rome was not built in a day ', we did however have 
expectations that YLR would have had more to show for its efforts than a 
litany of administrative expense and little else. 
 
We feel that without a clear target result then these expenses will grow until 
the entire bequest is consumed. 
 
Factors influencing Bill's resignation as a director include the refusal of 
you CEO to respond to queries and his failure to apologise for recent 
incorrect and intemperate comments made by him to Bill. 
 
Accordingly we have respected Bill's desire to cease acting as a director of 
YLR and sadly we see little reason to continue our association with your 
organisation. 
 
We (WAVES) resign effective 15th August, from YLR.COM LTD , in what we 
initially thought was an organization that showed all the hallmarks of a 
valuable alliance. 
 
We will of course, continue our VE efforts here in the West and wish your 
remaining members good luck in the same endeavours. 



 
Yours truly, 
Murray Hindle 
President 
WAVES  
 


